
 
 

Ranton Parish Council 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL 

HELD ON THURSDAY 21 JANUARY  2016 

AT RANTON VILLAGE HALL 

 
PRESENT:   

Cllr. N. MacLeod (Chairman) 
Cllr. J. Forrester  
Cllr. D. Batchelor 
Cllr. S. Williams 
Cllr. M. Winnington 
 
Also present: Borough Cllr. R. Sutherland 

    
 
15/76  Apologies  
 
             Borough Cllr. S.Leighton 
               
15/77   Declarations of Interest   
 
             None to hand 
 
15/78    Minutes of the previous meeting 
              
             The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday, 19th November  2015 were accepted.  
 
15/79 Seighford Airfield 
 
             After two months of reports from Ranton councillors to Stafford Borough Council nothing had     
             since been received. 
             
             It was therefore decided that the Chairman send to Stafford Borough Council a “ Complaint  
             raised by Ranton Parish Council against SBC planning.” 
              
15/80   Finance 
              
             The following accounts had been approved for payment: 
 
              1018 Stafford Borough Council – amenity visit  £105.00 
              1019 Ranton Village Hall Committee – use of village hall £96.00   
 
              The accounts for January were accepted.  
 
              It was decided by the council that the precept for 2016-17 should be kept at the same level as  
              2015-16. 
 
   Stafford Railway to be put on the agenda on a six monthly basis.        
                     
 15/81 Reports 
 
            i)Mowing – nothing to report other than the amount of water that had fallen in the last two  
              months. 
 
           ii) Highways – holes in the road at the bridge have been reported. 



      
          iii) Footpaths – in good condition except path between P Jones and the gun club.. 
 
 
15/82 Clerk’s Report & Correspondence 
  
            The civic amenity van will be visited on Saturdays for two hours June to October and one hour  
            in February. 
 
15/83   Website 
              
            Nothing to report. 
 
15/84  Broadband 
 
           Nothing to report. 
 
15/85  Public Questions 
 
 There were none. 
 
15/86 Chairman’s Questions 
 

Any poly-tunnels should require planning applications. 
     

15/87 Planning   
  
            Nothing to hand. 
 
15/88   Date of next meeting 
 
            The next meeting will be held on 18 February 2016.   
 
 
The meeting was closed by the Chairman. 
 
 
 
Signed …………………………………….  Date ………………………………………. 


